
 

 

April 2, 2020 
 
Dear Residents, Employees, and Families, 
 
We are writing to everyone to let you know the seriousness of the next 2 weeks.  There is 
going to be a surge of cases of COVID-19.  As much as we have been social distancing, this 
is going to happen.  We have had a few cases and we have been able to contain them and 
not spread this virus to others.   
 
We are urging residents to stay on campus - no shopping and no contact with others for the 
next 2 weeks.  It is imperative to the health and welfare of the residents and staff that we all 
follow these rules so that we can keep each other healthy.   
 
For staff we are asking that you only go to work and right home.  No visiting others or 
shopping. We know this is difficult and we are so appreciative of you for coming to work and 
helping our residents during this pandemic.  Think of your residents if you feel the need to go 
anywhere. 
 
For Families, we are happy to accept packages and groceries for your loved ones, but we 
need you to leave the campus right after.  Please refrain from trying to see your loved ones 
through windows and doors.  Our security team has a hard enough job and having strangers 
on campus is not helpful. 
 
We know this is not ideal. It is not convenient.  But please think of all your neighbors, co-
workers and friends and know that you may not get the virus or have symptoms, but your 
Dunwoody Family may not be as lucky. We want everyone to be healthy and once this is 
over, we will lift restrictions as soon as we can. 
 
Please take this seriously!  It could be the difference between life and death for many! 
 

 Sincerely, 
 
 Dr. Thomas Lawrence, MD Medical Director for Dunwoody Village 
 Sherry L. Smyth, President and CEO Dunwoody Village 
 Kathryn A. Barton, Director of Operations, Dunwoody Village 
 Brandon Jolly, NHA, Director of Health Services, Dunwoody Village  
 Wendy Hix, RN, Director of Nursing, Dunwoody Village 
 Kim LaFountain, RN Health and Wellness Manager, Dunwoody Village 
 Adrianne Stevens, LSW, Personal Care Administrator, Dunwoody Village 


